
 

 

 
 

NORTHEAST OHIO AREAWIDE COORDINATING AGENCY 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:   NOACA Board of Directors 
 
FROM: Grace Gallucci, Executive Director 
 
DATE:  June 3, 2016  

 
RE: Resolution 2016-021:  Medina County FPA Change of Prescriptions:  Medina Township 
 
ACTION REQUESTED 
The Board of Directors is asked to approve the proposed modification to the Prescriptions of two Medina 
Township parcels covering 25.77 acres in the Medina County FPA.  
 
The Water Quality Subcommittee and Planning and Programming Committee recommended this action.   
 
BACKGROUND/JUSTIFICATION FOR CURRENT ACTION 
The Medina County Sanitary Engineers Department (MSCE) requested a change to the prescriptions of two 
parcels located in Medina Township in order to extend sanitary sewers to a proposed Ryan Homes 
development.  Attachment A shows the proposed 50.99-acre housing development between Huffman Road 
and Weymouth Road in Medina Township.  The entire development is within the Medina County FPA.  The 
MSCE sanitary sewer line is located along Huffman Road.   
 
The development will occur on five existing lots, three with frontage to Huffam Road and two with frontage 
to Weymouth Road.  The developer plans to extend the MSCE sanitary sewer line from Huffman Road east 
into the proposed development.  However, the two parcels along Weymouth Road, covering 25.77 acres, 
have the prescription “area served by on-site systems.”  The extension of sanitary sewers into areas with 
this prescription is not consistent with NOACA’s Clean Water 2000 Plan (208 Plan).  The Ohio 
Environmental Protection Agency (Ohio EPA) cannot issue a Permit-to-Install (PTI) for a sanitary sewer 
extension in conflict with the 208 Plan. 
 
Attachment B shows the proposed prescription changes for the two Medina Township parcels along 
Weymouth Road.  The proposed prescription for both parcels is “sewers expected within 20 years.”  The 
prescription changes would make the extension of sanitary sewers into the entire planned development 
consistent with the 208 Plan allowing Ohio EPA to issue a PTI.          
 
MSCE secured a support letter from Medina Township, the only other affected jurisdiction of the proposed 
prescription modifications.  This support letter fulfills the notification requirements in Policy 4-6 of the 208 
Plan.   
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
NOACA’s approval of the boundary change will not result in any financial impact to NOACA.  
 



 

 
 
CONCLUSION/NEXT STEPS 
With Board approval, NOACA staff will submit the updated FPA prescriptions to the Ohio Environmental 
Protection Agency.   
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